
Dear parents, carers and children, 

What a week it has been in the sizzling sunshine! Thank you to you all for ensuring that your children are coming to school with suncream, 

sunhat and a water bottle. Thank you, also, to the BSA who have bought two gazebos to provide more shade for the children at playtimes 

and lunchtimes. 

Talking about sizzling, we are looking forward to the BSA Summer Sizzler tonight, which sounds like it is going to be great fun.  

Polar Bear class held their keyring and magnet sale on Wednesday after school, which was a huge success. They used 

photos of the ephemeral art to create keyrings and magnets. They have been taking orders and distributing them once 

made. All money raised will go to the WWF. I’m looking forward to hearing how much once all orders have been placed! 

I had the honour of officially opening Lemur Class Mummy Museum today. Some of the classes, and then parents after 

school, enjoyed a visit to the museum, where they were wowed by the artefacts on display, as well as the extensive 

knowledge of the Lemur tour guides. I know that I have learnt a lot from them! 

Some of the artefacts that they created will also be on display at the Brighstone Summer Show tomorrow, along with children’s handwriting 

for the competition, and more amazing artwork that other classes have created. Our country dancers will also be performing at the show 

tomorrow, at 3.30pm. We look forward to seeing you there! 

Next week sees a few more end-of-year events. On Monday we will be presenting our Summer Concert. As you know, due to the Level 3 hot 

weather warning we have had to move the concert into the church instead of having it on the school field. This has unfortunately meant 

that we have had to limit tickets due to the church’s capacity, and we thank you for your understanding in this matter. The children and 

musicians have been rehearsing enthusiastically and are looking forward to showcasing their singing, dancing and playing! 

On Tuesday, we are welcoming a visit from Planet Aware. You will have received an email from Mrs Johnstone about this, and we look for-

ward to working with them to help our school become even more eco-friendly.  

Wednesday will be the children’s last day of the school year. At 9am on that morning we will be holding our Y6 Leavers’ Service in St Mary’s 

Church. This is open to the parents of Y6 children, who have received an email invitation to it. It can be difficult moving on to another part of 

your journey through life, and I am sure that there will be a few tears from children, staff and parents, so we will have the tissues ready!  

Thank you to all of you who have taken the time to fill in the parent survey so far (and to those who have helped their KS1 children fill in 

theirs). It has been wonderful reading all the positive comments, and it makes me very proud to be a part of the supportive Brighstone Pri-

mary community. There is still time to fill it in if you haven’t already done so. We will then collate all the responses and take them on board 

as part of our plans for next year. 

Talking of next year, we will be holding a Meet and Greet Parent Information Evening on Tuesday 6th September at 5.30pm—6.30pm. Fur-

ther information about this will follow in September. 

Have a fabulous weekend, and I look forward to seeing you on Monday, if not before! Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone Team 

Learning and Achieving Through  

Love, Courage and Respect 

This week’s Collective Worship focus is: Having the courage to be honest 
 

This week we watched two children, as puppeteers, act out a scene between Bella 

and Barney. In the play, Barney needed to find the courage to be honest with his 

friend, who was letting the team down during football matches because he hadn’t 

been turning up to practices. We discussed how it is tricky to be honest, but, in the 

words of St Paul, we have to try to “speak the truth in the spirit of love”, rather 

than saying one thing to their face but another to someone else. 

 

 
 

 

Open and Closed Books Prayer 

Dear Father, 

We are sorry for the times when we have not 

been truthful to others 

And have said one thing to them and another to 

someone else. 

Help us to be like an open books, so that others know 

that we mean what we say. 

Help us to say difficult things in a loving way. 

Amen 

 

“Tell the truth to each other.” 

Zechariah 8.16 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £2.15 per day.  
 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 

Whole school dates 

See p4 of the Buzz 

 

Reminders 
Check our FACEBOOK page for updates!  

https://www.facebook.com/BrighstoneCEPrimarySchool 
All long hair (boys and girls) should be tied back in school     

colours. 
The one-way system is still in operation in the mornings. 

The back gate will now open at 2.45pm (rather than 2.40pm). 
 

Golden Book 
  

   Poetry Corner 
 
 

 

River 
 
boat-carrier 
   bank-lapper 
      home-provider 
         tree-reflector 
       leaf-catcher 
     field-wanderer 
 stone-smoother 
    fast-mover 
      gentle-stroller 
         sun-sparkler 
            sea-seeker 
                
               June Crebbin 
      

Grammar and Spelling Matters 
Each week we will include a mini grammar or spelling lesson so 

you know what your children are learning! 
 

Kennings 

 
 Can you make up some of your own? 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 15th July 

Whole School attendance target: 96.5% 

       Actual Attendance: 92%  

Late marks this week: 7 

 

Let’s make next week better! 

Koala Holly and Tristan - for lots of thoughtful comments in RE this week. 

Polar Bear The Whole Class for their amazing effort with the magnet and keyring sale this week! 

Lemur Jared - for showing so much growth in his learning, behaviour and thinking. 

Chimpanzee Ferguson - for accurate stop time animation - you’ve been fantastic in computing. 

Orangutan Ellie-Mae - for practising and improving her skills to bake (another) delicious cake! 

Sports Bee Charlotte W - for all the help with the after school clubs over the year. Children who attended the Peach 

games. 

Bee-Haviour Tommy Ca - for demonstration our school values of love, courage and respect so well this week. 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Week 2 

Pizza Sausage & Mash Roast Turkey Beef Lasagne Fish fingers Option 1 

Veggie Bolognese Chickpea Curry Quorn Veggie Lasagne Veggie Burger Option 2 

Dessert Flapjack Shortbread Yoghurt cake Brownie Ice Cream  

This poem contains 

kennings. 

https://www.facebook.com/BrighstoneCEPrimarySchool


Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
At Brighstone Library (and others!) this summer! 
 
The Summer Reading Challenge, presented by The Reading Agency, is delivered in partnership with 
public libraries and funded by Arts Council England. The Challenge encourages children aged 4 to 11 to 
enjoy the benefits of reading for pleasure over the summer holidays, providing lots of fun as well as  
helping to prevent the summer reading ‘dip’. 
 
Each year the Challenge motivates over 700,000 children to keep reading to build their skills and 
confidence. 

 
This year’s Summer Reading Challenge theme 
is Gadgeteers, created in partnership with  
Science Museum Group and illustrated by top chil-
dren’s writer and illustrator Julian Beresford. 
 
This year’s theme ‘Gadgeteers’ will spark children’s 
curiosity about the world around them. With  
resources and activities from the Science Museum 
Group, the Challenge focuses on inspiring children to 
see the science and innovation behind everyday ob-
jects, showing that reading and science are for  
everyone. 
 
The Challenge and the accompanying book collection 
will show that imagination can unlock endless  
possibilities, and the library is where this starts. 
Through taking part in the Challenge, with free packs 
from public libraries or on the children’s website, 
children will be able to join six fictional ‘Gadgeteers.’  
 
The characters use their curiosity and wonder to   

understand the science behind a whole range of interests from fashion and technology to cooking and 
music. 
 
The Challenge launched in libraries in England and Wales on Saturday 9 July. Children can also join in 

the fun online, here on the official Challenge website. https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/ 

https://www.sciencemuseumgroup.org.uk/
https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/


Key dates this term  

and the start of next term 
 

 

 Friday 15th July: BSA Summer Sizzler 5pm—7pm 

 

 Saturday 16th July: Brighstone Horticultural Society Summer 

Show 

 

 Monday 18th July: Summer Concert (see letter) 

 

 Wednesday 20th July: Y6 Leavers’ Service at St Mary’s Church 

and last day of term for the children 

 

 Monday 5th September: First day of the new term for the 

children 

 

 Tuesday 6th September: Meet and Greet Information Evening 

for parents 5.30pm—6.30pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



September 

Who are Brighstone School Association (The BSA)? 

We are simply a group of parents and teachers working in partnership to raise much needed funds for our children. We meet about 

once  every half term. Most of us have full time jobs and other commitments as well as our own  families. 

Chair - Katherine Harrison; Vice Chair - Franki Barker;  

Treasurer - Sarah       Cartmell; Secretary - Kate Cambridge 

What do we do? 

We explore fundraising ideas such as cake sales, mufti, bingo, community events, school discos and Mothers’ Day shop, to name a 

few.  

One of our biggest fundraisers is Wolverton Folk and Blues Festival and we desperately need volunteers throughout the day! 

We then use this money to support your children's education and  enjoyment, such as paying towards trips, buying Easter and Christ-

mas gifts, and donating towards equipment such as a new trim trail for the playground (coming soon). 

How much do we need to raise each year? 

On average we need to raise about £5k every year! 

How can you help? 

Join us: you are already a member as your child goes to our school! You can attend meetings and share your ideas too! 

Support us: volunteer to help at events, bake cakes for cake sales. If every parent helped at one event every year it would make an 

incredible difference! 

Promote our events: Attend events and share via social media and word of mouth.  Join us on Facebook and Instagram!!  





 

 

 

 

Y6 Maths Games 

The Year 6 children created their own maths games and came and played them with the 

Year 2s&3s this morning.  They all had a great time! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Lemur Class Ancient Egyptians Museum 

Lemur Class have been learning about Ancient Egypt this term. They have loved finding out about the 

mummification process and the Egyptian Pharaohs and Gods. They have created mummy cases,         

mummies, scarab beetles, hieroglyphs, leaflets, and shoebox scenes. The Year four children then helped 

Miss Pelosi to display everything in order to make Lemur Class's very own Mummy Museum! Mrs Lennon 

commenced the Grand Opening, and then we had a very busy shift!  

Years Two and Six came to visit and were very impressed with the knowledge of the Lemur Class Tour 

Guides. It was great to have the parents visit the museum as well; the children were so happy to have a 

chance to show off their hard work. Well done Lemurs!  

 



 

 

 

 

 

Lemur Class Ancient Egyptians Museum 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Polar Bear Class Keyring and Magnet Sale 

 

 





Summer Holiday Club 

at Brighstone Preschool 
  

Holiday Club will be open to all children aged 0 months- 11 years old.  

If you wish your child to attend Holiday Club at Brighstone Preschool. 

Please fill in the form below with days and times required. Our opening times are 7.30am until 5.00pm. 

 

                                                                                  Prices: 

0-12 Months £7.00 an hour.            12 Months – 2 Years £6.20 an hour. 

2 – 3 Years £6.00 an hour.              3 Years – School Age £5.50 an hour.     Payment will be due in advance. 
  
Booking in: Bookings will be allocated on a first come first served basis. Book ASAP. 

Booking needs to be in place by Friday 15th July 2022 in order for us to plan staff and viability.  
 

If you do not attend on your booked slot or you cancel, you will still be charged at the full price. 

Any questions or queries please do not hesitate to ask or call us on 07707319843. 

Please enter the hours you wish your child to attend on each given day and return via email. 

(brighstonepreschool@gmail.com) or a printed copy to Rosanna ASAP. 

Child’s name 1: .................................................. DOB...................................... Any Allergies…………………………. 

  

Child’s name 2: .................................................. DOB...................................... Any Allergies: ……………………… 

  

Parent or Carers Contact No: ……………………………………………………… 

 

Parents Email address: ……………………………………………………………………. 

 

Parent or Carers Signature: .......................................... 

  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Week 1: 

25th July 2022 

          

Week 2: 

1st August 2022 

          

Week 3: 

8th August 2022 

          

Week 4: 

15th August 2022 

          

Week 5: 

22nd August 2022 

          

Week 6: 

29th August 

Closed 

Bank Holiday 

  

Term time re starts. 

mailto:brighstonepreschool@gmail.com




 

 

Have a passion for catering, would like to train on the job if not already then School Catering could be for you! 

Chartwells are the leading school meal providers, and we have an opportunity at sites for the following positions: 

 

Brighstone Primary School 

25hr (5hrs daily) school cook, prepares the lunches for each day. Ordering, weekly stock take plus usual kitchen duties.  

 

Job Type: Term Time only 

Position availability: From now 

Hourly rates: Upon application 

 

If you are interested, please apply by ringing the IOW office 01983 550500 

Good luck and we will be in touch very soon. 



 
NHS urges summer safety awareness 
to keep children out of danger 
NHS services are urging local people to be more alert to risks associated with warm 
weather this summer. 

NHS Frimley Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG), which plans and funds the ma-
jority of health services provided to local people, are supporting a summer safety 
video, entitled ‘Keep your kids live and kicking this summer’. 

The video highlights the risks of leaving babies and infants unsupervised near water 
or open windows, particularly when parents and carers can be distracted. 

Babies and infants need constant supervision around water – whether this is in the 
bath, paddling or swimming pool, by ponds, rivers or lakes. They also need supervision 
around open windows. 

Debbie Hartrick, the CCG’s Director for Safeguarding, said: “While incidents of drown-
ing or near drowning are rare, it is really important that the safety of infants and chil-
dren around water and open windows remains at the forefront of our minds, espe-
cially with the warmer days ahead. 

“Pools, ponds and baths can keep your kids cool in the hot weather. However, water 
can also be dangerous for children if parents and carers don’t pay attention. 

“With more and more families still spending more time at home due to Covid-19, we 
know that children will be playing in garden paddling pools and it’s important that they 
do so safely.” 

She added: “Young children can drown in less than two inches (six centimetres) of wa-
ter, in only 20 seconds. If they are very young, you won’t even hear them. They can 
slip under the water without making a splash or a sound. 

“Young children don’t understand that a fall can kill them – just as they don’t under-
stand that water can kill them.” 

“Getting distracted by a mobile phone, talking to other people, or wandering off when 
your child is around water can lead to tragedy. 

“By spreading these key messages, we can all help to keep our young children live and 
kicking this summer.” 

The video was first launched by commissioners in the east of Berkshire in 2017 and 
has been widely shared over the years. 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WXgeWBjBt2E














Planet Aware CIC want to let you know about an exciting challenge they have running 
over the summer. 

The challenge requires children/families to complete 7 tasks which they can do on their 
own, or by joining in our free workshops that are happening around the island. The chal-

lenges are designed to raise awareness of the importance of healthy seas and coasts, 
particularly around the Isle of Wight, and how this benefits us in our daily lives. 

There are lots of prizes to be won, some of which include hands-on workshops for the  
winning applicant and their class. 










